

August 3, 2018

CITY EVENTS

UPCOMING PUBLIC CITY MEETINGS

- Paradise Valley Village Planning Committee Meeting 6:00 p.m. Monday, Aug. 6 at the Paradise Valley Community Center, Multi-Purpose Room, 17402 N. 40th St.
- Zoning Adjustment Hearing (Revised) 9:00 a.m. Thursday, Aug. 9 in Assembly Room C, Phoenix City Hall, 200 W. Washington St.

For more information on these and all other public City meetings visit: https://www.phoenix.gov/cityclerk/publicmeetings/notices.

City Council meetings are live on Cox Cable Channel 11 and streamed live on www.phoenix.gov and facebook.com/cityofphoenix. Past City Council meetings are posted to YouTube at http://www.youtube.com/cityofphoenixaz.

DISTRICT 1 EVENTS:

DISTRICT 1 COMMUNITY BREAKFAST



Next month's breakfast will be on Friday, Sept. 28 at the DoubleTree Hotel Phoenix North, located at 10220 N. Metro Pkwy E., Phoenix, AZ 85051. Breakfast will be at 7:30 a.m. and the speaker will start at around 7:45 a.m.

Please note: There is no breakfast meeting in August.

CITY NEWS & EVENTS:

HOUSING DEPARTMENT RECEIVES GRANT TO TRANSFORM PHOENIX NEIGHBORHOOD



The city of Phoenix Housing Department has been awarded a \$30 million Choice Neighborhoods Implementation Grant from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) to improve a community with the largest concentration of public housing in the state. The funds will be used to transform the Edison-Eastlake community into a vibrant mixed-income neighborhood.

"This grant will increase our ability to provide a mix of affordable housing options and bring needed improvements to the Edison-Eastlake neighborhood," said Mayor Thelda Williams. "It's an opportunity to reshape Edison-Eastlake and build on its assets to improve livability and quality of life for its residents."

The implementation grant will redevelop public housing and stimulate economic growth in the area near St. Luke's Hospital and Edison Park, 18th and Van Buren streets. It will link housing redevelopment with new amenities, upgraded infrastructure and social services; and will ensure that the Edison-Eastlake community benefits, and builds on, the local transit-oriented development opportunities.

"The Choice Neighborhoods Grant is the single most important step that the Phoenix Housing Department has taken to increase the supply of affordable housing in Phoenix," said Councilwoman Kate Gallego, the Chair of the Housing Subcommittee. "This important grant helps hundreds of residents have access to quality housing and will set a new standard for community-driven economic investment."

The Edison-Eastlake community is a distressed, low-income neighborhood that includes 577 aged, obsolete public housing units and many vacant lots.

For the past two years, the Housing Department has worked with residents, businesses and community organizations on a comprehensive neighborhood transformation plan required for a Choice Neighborhoods Implementation Grant.

The resulting "One Vision Plan" provides the framework to radically reshape the Edison-Eastlake community into a vibrant gateway to downtown Phoenix, deconcentrate poverty and expand quality affordable housing opportunities for the long-term.

For more information about the Choice Neighborhoods program, visit https://www.hud.gov/cn

VALLEY METRO AND WAYMO ANNOUNCE TRANSIT + TECHNOLOGY PARTNERSHIP - First of its kind across the country

On July 31, Valley Metro and Waymo joined forces to introduce a new partnership that will help drive the future of transportation. Using Waymo's self-driving vehicle technology, Valley Metro will participate in an innovative travel solution pilot that can be modeled across the country.

Today's event to announce the partnership occurred amidst two Waymo vehicles on either side of a light rail train at the Valley Metro Rail Operations and Maintenance Center in Phoenix.

"Technology is fueling a transportation revolution," said Phoenix Mayor and Valley Metro Rail Chair Thelda Williams. "Valley Metro and Waymo are joining forces to pilot autonomous vehicle trips to better understand the purpose of real-life trips and connectivity. AV technology, combined with public transit's expertise, will help bolster and reinvent transportation."

Williams was joined today by Glendale Vice Mayor and Valley Metro Board Chair Lauren Tolmachoff to announce the partnership's future possibilities.

"Having additional travel options enhances quality of life for current and future generations and creates greater independence for seniors and people with disabilities," said Tolmachoff.

Valley Metro will begin utilizing the self-driving vehicle technology for first and last mile transit trips next month.

"This is the first partnership between a public transit system and a private autonomous vehicle company that will provide a mobility service outside of a controlled environment," said Scott Smith, Valley Metro CEO. "Think of it as the start of mobility on demand or mobility as a service."

"Waymo is honored to be involved in the exploration of new transportation solutions with Valley Metro," said Shaun Stewart, Waymo Chief Business Development Officer. "We're excited to learn how self-driving vehicles may connect people to public transit and help fill some mobility gaps across the greater Phoenix area."

At today's event, light rail rider and Waymo Early Rider Samantha Jackson, spoke on how she and her family use the self-driving vehicle service to travel to their favorite destinations.

"Even though my husband bought me my dream car last December, I would honestly like it to be my last car," said Jackson. "I have kids and I would love it if they would never have to own a car."

She said she hopes that the partnership between Valley Metro and Waymo really takes off and she's glad to be a part of it.

"This is a tremendous leap forward as the public transit industry transforms as the integrator and the backbone of a multi-modal system," said APTA President and CEO Paul P. Skoutelas. "Congratulations to Valley Metro and Waymo for providing the leadership and a practical test pilot example of how to integrate this technology which may someday be replicated by many transit agencies across the country."

To learn more about the partnership, go to www.valleymetro.org/future

A MESSAGE FROM CHIEF WILLIAMS

We kicked off this year with a commitment to our departmental goals outlined in the 2017-2019 Strategic Plan. I'm taking this opportunity to provide a mid-year update on a few key measures, including Crime Suppression and Prevention, Hiring, and Employee Well-Being.

Crime Suppression and Prevention. Thanks to an enhanced Crime Gun Intelligence Center within the Violent Crimes Bureau, we are solving more gun cases and getting violent offenders off the street. We've identified opportunities to improve communication and resource sharing across our investigative details which has led to a greater ability to connect outstanding cases and more quickly identify repeat offenders. The work ethic of your patrol officers, detectives, and forensic staff has brought up the clearance rate in our Homicide Unit to 62%!

Hiring. Meeting our employee hiring goals remains an ongoing commitment for us. Maintaining appropriate employee levels for both sworn and civilian staff translates into effective service for our community. We currently manage 2,937 sworn staff and are regularly holding written and physical exams to identify new officers. Last year brought a big win for us with the hiring of 14 new police assistants. The new group has responded to 9,000 calls for service, taken nearly 1,800 reports and handled 570 traffic collisions. I am told almost daily by our officers how much they are appreciated and the impact they are making, especially in addressing our goals for call response times. Our Communications staff has also grown significantly throughout the year due to focused recruiting for operators.

Employee Well-Being. There's no question that careers in law enforcement are challenging. Mental health and wellness is paramount for the safety of both officers and residents. I'm proud to share that we have recently partnered with Crisis Prevention and Recovery (CPR). CPR is a local agency with trained professionals who can provide our officers the support they need. They will also respond to critical incidents to provide on-site assistance during those stressful situations.

We have a lot planned for the remainder of the year. The City Council approved two new measures that will help us as we work to improve safety and increase officer training. We'll embark on a study to identify reasons why we have seen an increase in officer involved shootings. This collaborative study will partner Arizona State University and the National Police Foundation on a project we expect to be completed by the end of this year. We will also begin working with the National Training Institute on Race and Equity (NTIRE) to restore cultural competency training for our sworn staff.

We appreciate the continued support of our community and our volunteers as we work to be the police department you expect and deserve. My call to you is to get engaged or stay engaged if you are already involved. The goal of a safe city cannot be reached without everyone doing their part. We need residents to participate in Block Watch and the Phoenix Neighborhood Patrol programs. There's room for more youth to become Cadets and learn about how we serve our community. Register the cameras at your home or business in our Virtual Block Watch Program.

We look forward to working with you to meet more of our goals throughout the rest of the year.

MISTED BUS SHELTER PILOT PROGRAM

The Phoenix Transit Department has installed a new bus shelter equipped with a misting system on northbound Central Avenue, just north of Indian School Road. This is a pilot project connected to Phoenix's role as a Champion City in the 2018 Bloomberg Philanthropies Mayors Challenge, which provided funds for the misting equipment.

The mister-equipped shelter is a result of feedback received from Phoenix residents during outreach conducted by city staff and ASU professors and students at workshops and meetings related to the Mayors Challenge.

This is the only location identified to take part in the pilot project, and was selected because it is west facing more than eight hours of direct sun a day, frequently used because it's near light rail and Route 41 (Indian School Road), and adjacent to a transit-owned irrigation system (water source).

The misting system will be turned on daily between 10 a.m. to 7 p.m. starting Friday, July 27, and continue for a minimum of two weeks. There are six very low-flow misting heads attached to the front of the bus shelter; staff will closely monitor water use.

Members of the ASU team will interview bus riders during times the mister is turned on for their opinions about the misted shelter, and other heat related issues.

PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT'S 2018 FALL PROGRAMS REGISTRATION

Registration for the Parks and Recreation Department's 2018 fall programs, activities, sports leagues and free codePHX classes opens on August 2 at 6:30 p.m. Additionally, registration is open now for Phoenix Afterschool Center

(PAC) for the 2018-19 school year. PAC is available at 37 school sites throughout the city. Registration info is available online at www.phoenix.gov/parks.

CHANGES TO CURRENT STREET AND MOBILE VENDING RULES

As a result of a new State law (HB 2371), changes to current street and mobile vending rules for vendors dispensing food or beverages and other incidental retail items from a vehicle will take effect on Aug. 3, 2018.

For additional information about vending licenses, visit the License Services web site under VENDING at https://www.phoenix.gov/citvclerk/services/licensing/regbusinfo/vending.

SOUTHBOUND INTERSTATE 17 FRONTAGE ROAD TO BE RESTRICTED IN NORTH PHOENIX

Drivers who use the southbound Interstate 17 frontage road in north Phoenix should consider an alternate route this Saturday while crews locate underground utilities.

The southbound I-17 frontage road will be narrowed to one lane between Thunderbird and Cactus roads, and between Peoria and Dunlap avenues from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Saturday, August 4. Motorists should plan for possible delays. The I-17 mainline will not be affected.

This week's utility locating work is occurring as the Arizona Department of Transportation prepares for a large-scale drainage improvement project along I-17 in north Phoenix. The project, scheduled to begin in 2019, aims to reduce the potential for flooding along the I-17 corridor during heavy rains by improving drainage facilities at the cross-street underpasses at Greenway, Thunderbird and Cactus Roads and Peoria Avenue. Learn more about the upcoming project here:

https://www.azdot.gov/projects/central-district-projects/i-17-frontage-road-drainage-improvement-greenway-road-to-peoria-avenue

Drivers should proceed through the work zone with caution, slow down and watch for utility personnel and equipment.

Schedules are subject to change based on weather and other unforeseen factors. For more information, please call the ADOT Project Information Line at 855-712-8530 or email Projects@azdot.gov. For real-time highway conditions statewide, visit ADOT's Traveler Information Site at www.az511.gov, follow ADOT on Twitter (@ArizonaDOT) or call 511, except when driving.

PHOENIX PLANNED MAJOR STREET RESTRICTIONS – Updated August 3.

To view a listing of the latest planned major street restrictions please visit this link: https://www.phoenix.gov/streetssite/Pages/Planned-Street-Closures-and-Restrictions-.aspx

These restrictions represent only the major planned activities reported to the Street Transportation Department's right-of-way management office. This listing does not reflect closures or restrictions due to

unexpected events such as flooding, traffic collisions, fires, utility failures or other emergencies. For street closure alerts follow the Phoenix Street Transportation Department on Twitter at <u>@PHXStreetTrans</u>.

Phoenix Public **Library**

_0 -000 -00



disABILITY JOB FAIR

10 a.m.-noon Thursday, Aug. 23

Burton Barr Central Library | Pulliam Auditorium

First Floor, 1221 N. Central Ave.

Connect your skills and dreams to your next career!

Meet with employers and agencies that have the shared goal of helping people with disabilities obtain meaningful employment. Be prepared for professional networking opportunities and to meet with employers—dress to impress, and bring your ID and copies of your resume! American sign language interpreters will be present.

Innovative Workforce Solutions

For more information, visit <u>www.phoenixpubliclibrary.org</u> or call 602-262-4636 (for TTY dial 7-1-1).

FEELING CHILE? US TOO! EARLY CHILE PEPPER FESTIVAL TICKET PRICES AVAILABLE NOW!



It's time for the spiciest festival in Phoenix, coming up September 29th!

Chile Pepper Festival is a local food, music & talent event hosted by Roosevelt Row Community Development Corporation (CDC) and Roosevelt Growhouse Community Garden. By presenting some of the best local

restaurateurs and chefs in Phoenix, the goal is to highlight the most delicious chile pepper cuisine our city has to offer.

Onsite chile roasting, cooking demos, live music, salsa dancing, activities for kids, a talent show hosted by PEP Rally, a Beer Garden presented by Deschutes Brewery AND a gourmet margarita station will all be on the menu for the spiciest block party Phoenix has ever seen! Announcement of the Festival's best chile pepper

dish winners and crowning of the year's Chile Pepper Champion will culminate the festivities. Admission is only \$10! Food and beverages are available for purchase.

The Chile Pepper Festival is Roosevelt Row's largest growing local food festival, featuring the green hatch chile pepper. Proceeds benefit the Roosevelt Row Arts District and Growhouse Community Garden programs. Snag your early tickets while they're hot!

For ticket & volunteer information, please visit: https://www.rooseveltrow.org/2018-chile-pepper-festival/

CITY MANAGER'S REPORT:

Legislative

On July 24, the Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) announced that Phoenix would be receiving a \$30 million grant to be used in the Edison-Eastlake neighborhood, located between downtown and Sky Harbor. The grant will be used to improve the neighborhood including demolishing and rebuilding three aging public-housing projects. Phoenix was one of only five cities to receive a Choice Neighborhoods Implementation Grant.

Government Relations staff worked on developing and finalizing a comprehensive Phoenix Census 2020 – Complete Count Committee Guide. This guide will help to provide the members with census background, pertinent information, committee structure and charges, and the importance and what census means for people living in Phoenix.

Economic Development & Education

Construction activity is picking up at the arena during the slower summer season. For chillers, demolition and fabrication is taking place, removing old chillers to make way for new heat exchangers. The first scheduled shut-down of building chilled water is scheduled for Aug. 4-5, coinciding with a slower period identified by arena management. The next shut down will occur in September after the Mercury's play-off run is complete. Contractors are also working on preventative maintenance on the fire suppression system. Restrooms will get significant ADA upgrades with new water-saving fixtures in addition to new piping. Construction is planned to begin mid-August and continue through October. Finally, planning and design are well underway for the Team-funded outdoor venue development. This will include attractive fencing around the northeast corner of the arena exterior to create a new space containing outdoor games, fire pits, sectionals and new food and beverage options. Construction is slated to occur from August thru October.

On July 28, approximately 3,500 people attended Real, Wild and Woody Craft Beer Festival in the Phoenix Convention Center, that is presented by the Arizona Craft Brewers Guild. Over 300 different cask ales, wild brews and barrel aged beers, will be available for sampling.

Neighborhoods and Livability

Planning and Development staff conducted a pre-application meeting for the Godfrey Hotel, a new 11 story hotel with mixed use development on the ground floor and associated site improvements at 1115 N. 2nd Ave. The ground level will house a bar, restaurant, ballroom, and main lobby. The development will function primarily as a business hotel with the associated amenities. The next step in the process it to submit for an option 2 pre-application in order to verify that all of the design review criteria from the Downtown Code is addressed.

Planning and Development staff conducted a preliminary review meeting for a new 19-story and 23-story mixed use phased development which includes a total of 553 units at 201 W. Van Buren St. The first phase will consist of the south portion of the site fronting Monroe St. and will have 253 units in the 19-story tower. Phase II will consist of an additional 300 units housed in the 23-story tower. The ground level will consist of a mixed use of retail and commercial suites with an open space and outdoor dining. The project was granted preliminary approval and the construction documents will be submitted in October.

Planning and Development staff conducted a pre-application meeting for Ro2 Office and Garage a new 19-story mixed use building and associated site improvements at 1015 N. 1st St. The ground level will consist of retail, restaurant and commercial uses. Levels 2-8 will contain parking spaces for the development and the remaining levels 9-19 will contain office space.

Planning and Development staff conducted a pre-application review meeting to develop a new 4 and 6 story phased multi-family development and associated site amenities at 1707 W. Camelback Rd. The first phase of the development will consist of 211 affordable senior independent living and family units. Phase II will add another 330 apartment units and amenity area.

Planning and Development staff conducted a preliminary review meeting for a new 4 story apartment building, 6.5 story parking garage and associated site improvements at 31 E. Thomas Rd. The development consists of 256 total units ranging from 514 square-foot studios to 1,285 square foot 2 bedrooms 2 bath units. The project was placed on time extension pending the approval of a traffic impact study that was a requirement of this development.

Public Safety

On July 31, from 6 to 7:30 p.m., Phoenix Fire staff, the architectural design group, and Phoenix city leadership unveiled design plans for Phoenix Fire Station No. 55 – the permanent fire station that will be built at 27th Avenue and Jomax Road. The new station will continue to serve the growing needs of the north Phoenix community. Construction is expected to begin this summer (2018) and is anticipated to be complete in late 2019. The public open house included a brief presentation and an opportunity to view display boards that feature the fire station design. Phoenix Fire staff and design team members were on site to answer questions about the station design plans. The open house was held at the Goelet A. C. Beuf Community Center at 3435 W. Pinnacle Peak Rd. in Phoenix.

Social Services Delivery

On July 19, Human Resources staff administered a Police Recruit written exam on the Grand Canyon University Campus to 43 applicants. Staff provided results to the candidates immediately following the exam and invited applicants that passed the written exam to take the Physical Agility Assessment scheduled for July 21.

Infrastructure

Water Services staff recently returned the well at 56th Street and Deer Valley Drive to service following complete rehabilitation. Crews removed and rehabilitated the pump and motor, then flushed and cleaned the well to reestablish the originally designed capacity. This well provides 2,300 gallons of water per minute to northeast Phoenix.

Water Services staff recently completed improvements and modifications to the Sub-Regional Operating Group (SROG) meter station at 99th Avenue and Northern Avenue interceptor. Aging infrastructure was rehabilitated and obsolete instrumentation was replaced and upgraded with newer technology. Next steps for the project include installation of the above ground control panel, power drop, and antenna mast.

On July 18, Street Transportation staff submitted a grant application for the Department of Transportation's Better Utilizing Investments to Leverage Development (BUILD) 2018 Grant. The project includes design and construction of 64th Street from Bell Road across the Central Arizona Project (CAP) Canal to Mayo Boulevard. The 1.2-mile roadway extension and bridge project will connect a growing research and medical area and commercial corridor to the rest of Phoenix south of the CAP Canal. The estimated project cost is \$24,988,660 of which \$17,246,928 federal dollars were requested for construction costs.

On July 18, at the Maricopa Association of Governments (MAG) Active Transportation Committee meeting, the City of Phoenix submission for design assistance funding for the ReinventPHX 16th Street Bicycle and Pedestrian Project, was recommended for funding. The submission was ranked #1 and scored 15 points ahead of the #2 project. The purpose of this award of \$54,100 (with City match funding of \$25,100) is to develop 15 percent preliminary plans for the project. This improvement project on 16th Street from Jefferson Street to Roosevelt Street is intended to address safety, walkability, bike ability, public transit use and economic revitalization opportunities, as called for in the Eastlake-Garfield Transit Oriented Development (TOD) Policy Plan from ReinventPHX.

NEWS & EVENTS FROM AROUND THE DISTRICT:

WASHINGTON ELEMENTARY SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS



Register Now for the 2018-2019 School Year!

The new school year begins Monday, Aug 6. Beat the rush and register today! The WESD provides an exceptional educational experience for students pre-kindergarten through eighth grades, including Head Start preschool, 4-year-old enrichment programs, free, all-day kindergarten for our youngest learners and art, music and PE for all. Gifted and resources services are available for to meet

the needs of all students.

To register, visit our Welcome and Registration Center at 3200 W. Cholla Monday through Friday between 7:15 a.m. and 5 p.m. To expedite the process, you can complete an enrollment form online at https://www.wesdschools.org/domain/55 For more information, please call 602-896-6950. We look forward to your child joining the WESD Family!

WESD Offering 4-year-old Program at Abraham Lincoln Traditional School

Attention parents! We are excited to announce the opening of a new KidSpace 4-year-old Enrichment program at Abraham Lincoln Traditional School! Abraham Lincoln will join our four current locations — Chaparral Elementary, Lookout Mountain Elementary, Roadrunner Elementary and Orangewood School - in providing convenient and affordable options. If you have a 4-year-old child, or know a 4-year old child, he or she is not going to want to miss the extraordinary fun and learning this 2018-19 school year! Spaces are limited, so call 602-896-6967 for more information today! You can also find information at https://www.wesdschools.org/Page/50

WESD Teachers and Staff Ready for 2018-2019

With the first day of school only days away, WESD staff members are busy preparing! Music, art, gifted and PE teachers are collaborating and discussing curriculum, which includes new, engaging activities for students. Behavior support advocates and school social workers are also learning new ways to support the whole child this school year. Grade level teachers are gathering together to review new curricular materials and prepare for the new year, which is going to be great! #WESDFamily







DEER VALLEY UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWS



School Begins at DVUSD Schools on Tuesday, August 7

Deer Valley Unified School District has some advice for a successful school year.

For all Students

- Talk to your child about what he or she is most looking forward to and what they may nervous about this school year.
- Visit your school's webpage or this article at www.dvusd.org to find out about any Back to School or Meet the Teacher Nights.
- Ensure your child is up to date on his or her immunizations. Specific information can be found about immunization requirements at https://www.dvusd.org/domain/94. Make copies of all of your child's health and emergency information for reference.
- Have a plan for school lunches, transportation to and from school, and what to do if you are late for after school pick up.
- Use the *EZSchoolPay* website at http://dvusd.schoolwires.net/Page/242 to put funds toward your child's school lunch account.

For Kindergarten Students

- Label EVERYTHING with your child's first and last name! Label backpacks, lunchboxes, water bottles, umbrella handles, inside jackets, sports equipment and anything else he or she might lose.
- Do a "dry run" of the new morning routine, whether it is walking to the bus stop, driving to the new school, walking together to the new classroom, etc. to see how much time it will take.
- The night before the first day of school, pack your child's lunch, help him or her pick out a favorite outfit, and lay out all supplies to be ready in the morning.

For Elementary (Grades 1-6) Students

- Check to make sure your child has at least one pair of sturdy shoes that fit well for PE classes.
- Visit DVUSD's before and after school program website (https://www.dvusd.org/Page/42655) for information on a safe, on-site, enriching environment for students before and after school.
- Re-establish the bedtime and mealtime routines at least a week before school begins.
- Be sure you know ahead of time the opening and closing hours for school at http://www.dvusd.org/Page/253.

For Middle School and High School Students

- If your child will be involved in fall athletics they will need to have Athletic packets completed. This includes medical clearance forms and other documents that must be completed prior to try-outs and practice. www.dvusd.org/PAGE/11429
- Once school begins: Review the material sent by your child's school as soon as it arrives. These packets include important information.
- When planning outfits for the first day or week, review the DVUSD Dress Code, which can
 be found on page 11 in the DVUSD Student Rights and responsibilities handbook posted on
 the website at http://www.dvusd.org/Domain/1302

FOLLOW DISTRICT 1 COUNCILWOMAN AND MAYOR THELDA WILLIAMS ON TWITTER!

Thelda is tweeting! Follow her @TheldaWilliams1



CONTACT DISTRICT 1

District 1 Councilwoman and Mayor Thelda Williams



City of Phoenix 200 West Washington Street 11th Floor Phoenix, Arizona 85003-1611 602- 262-7444 council.district.1@phoenix.gov

GREAT CHARITIES TO DONATE TO:

ARIZON HUMANE SOCIETY

http://www.azhumane.org/get-involved/give-now/

CHILDHELP

2120 N Central Ave #130, Phoenix, AZ 85004 https://www.childhelp.org/ 602- 271-4500

ANTHEM PETS Animal Rescue: A Voice for the Voiceless http://anthempets.org/ 480-287-3542

ARIZONA PAWS & CLAWS www.azpawsandclaws.com

FETCH FOUNDATION: please go to the following site: www.fetchfoundation.com/Newsflash/the-fido-bag-program

M.A.I.N. What We Do - M.A.I.N. - Medical Animals In Need, Dog Rescue in Phoenix Arizona Kelly Ferreira 480-245-9203 President / Medical Animals In Need www.medicalanimalsinneed.com Together we save lives!

MINI MIGHTY MUTTS for more information, contact Angie Crouse at 480-304-5654 or info@minimightymutts.com Also check out our website at www.minimightymutts.com Mini Mighty Mutts is a 501(c) 3 organization. We rescue the underdog!

OPERATION CARE FOOD BANK located in North Phoenix, a non-profit Christian organization committed to helping those in need with food and clothing. For additional information, please call 602-866-0135, or visit: info@operationcarefoodbank.org



005 004

602-265-SPAY

602-265-7729

(Para Espanoli Oprima 1)

Valley Wide Low-Cost Spay & Neuter Referrals & Trap Neuter Return (TNR) Information

www.SpayNeuterHotline.org

The Spoy Neuter Hotine is a program of the Avinoi Defense League of Arlana, PO Box 33093, Phoenix, AZ 85067.
To find out how you can help ADIA. Call 602-273-7842, Email ADIA@adiat.org or www.ADIAZ.org SADIA

